Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Annual Chapter Meeting – November 10, 2011 – Wayne Fisher’s

Call to order – time 6:30pm  Attendance: Katherine Bedrich, Dorothy Mayer, Cindy & Gary McDaniel, Lucy Coward, Donna Lewis, Cindy Bolch, Kim Summers, Paul Unger, Debbi Harris, Ann Collins, Sandra Dworaczyk, Pat Holley, Don & Cindy Travis, Sue Taylor, Kathy Lester, Phyllis Shuffield, Pamela Neely
Guest: Jan Campbell


Secretary – (Paula Engelhardt (absent) -Need to ask for acceptance of Sept and Oct minutes (can be found on website),  I mailed a get well card to Barbara Cromwell.  I sent a thank you card to Dale Kruse for his time and work on his presentation, the silent auction donations and matching our sponsorship donation for the TMN annual meeting.) 

 Motion by Phyllis and seconded by Kim to accept September and October minutes.  Motion passed.  
Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer  Chapter $5138.53
Nature Festival $ 1652.24

Bird Sanctuary $ 150.00 – Ann Collins is working on bird list for Sanctuary at Park.

State meeting: 

A new on-line volunteer / A.T. report form will be available in 2012 from the State office.  Classes will be given soon.  Cindy B. gave report on Nature Festival project.  Donna L. gave report on speakers.
Nature experiences were shared
Reports:

Katherine brought mussels, doodlebug observation and skeleton.  

Cindy Mc thanked membership for food.  

Phyllis – Thanked everyone for support of homes and work for meetings.  

Announcements:

1. Ann –Bird survey at Cedar hill Ranch in Gause – 8:00am; 11/19.  

Christmas bird count – Dec 28th – let her know if you are interested.  

2. Highway clean-up: Nov. 12th – 8:00am

3. Dorothy is working on the 2012 training class.  First class is Friday Feb. 10th, at United Methodist Church in Milano; 10:00am-2:00pm.  Sandra D. is “co-chair”.  “Seasoned” members will be able to attend and get either A.T. hrs. or Vol. Hrs.  Ann C. is mentor.  Tenetive graduation date: September 21, 2012. 

Membership Committee: - Cindy B. – 3100 A.T. & 22,196 Vol. Hrs.  

Cindy Travis received re-cert pin.  Dues are due; background check needs to be filled out.

Election of Officers – Nominating Committee presented the following slate for 2012-2013

President – Katherine Bedrich  

Vice President – Donna Lewis

Secretary – Lucy Coward          

Treasurer – Cindy Bolch

Paul Unger presented the above slate of officers.  Sandra D. ran the slate, asking for nominations from the floor (there were no nominations from the floor).  Debbi H. made motion to accept slate, seconded by Sue Taylor.  Motion carried.

Katherine thanked outgoing officers.  Phyllis thanked everyone for helping with programs.

Next meeting – December 8, 2012 – Michele Fletcher’s  - 6:00pm – Christmas Social

Motion to adjourn – by Sue Taylor; seconded by : Donna L., meeting adjourned at 7:15pm

Minutes submitted by:  Phyllis Shuffield 

